
Genesis 
 

Tokomairiro High 

School Newsletter & 

Community Noticeboard 

Wednesday  

9th December 2020 

238 Union Street 

MILTON 

T: 03 417 4483 
F: 03 417 8215 

 

 
E: genesis@tokohigh.school.nz 

Genesis 

Inside this week…. 

School Newsletter 

Start Dates 2021 

MPS Year 6 Trip 

Club Reports and Results 

 All Your  

Crutching Requirements  

Lamb Crutching from 70c 
 

Lice & Fly Control 
Precision Jetter Available 

12 Weeks Protection from 45c 

Contact Mike - MG Shearing 

027 201 6300                               03 489 8575 

Farewell from Hiroki 
 
Kia ora koutou ! 
I’m Hiroki Nagase, an international student who was studying 
at Tokomairiro High School from Japan. This year was the 
most fantastic and important year for me. When I first came 
here, this was a little bit tough. I couldn’t understand what    
people were saying.  However, everyone was kind so I didn’t 
feel  uneasiness at all. I really enjoyed everyday school life with 
a lot of friends and teachers. Class, interval, housegroup and 
lunchtime! Our teacher always gave us a lot of opportunities 
including overnight trips. Those are really impressive           
experiences to find Aotearoa out and feel being a Kiwi. My 
friends in Tokomairiro High School are my treasure too. Our 
friends talked to me, helped me in class, and said not only hello 
but also ”Kia Ora”, “chur bro” “G’day mate”  etc to me. (I love 
Kiwi English too) Thanks to a lot of people’s help, I can now 
even understand what external assessments’ questions mean. 
I’m really proud of being part of Tokomairiro whanau. I love 
Milton, Aotearoa (except sandflies!) and the people here. I’m 
sure I’ll be back here to see you. I hope to see you again then, 
or when you visit Japan! 

Hiroki (left) and friends at the Dunedin Chinese Gardens. 

Disco Benefits St John 

As part of the Tokomairiro Volunteer Army project in            
Homeroom, three students ran a very successful community 
disco three weeks ago. Money from the disco was donated to 
Milton St John. Several members of the group have strong    
affiliations to St John. The group raised $209 in total and the 
students dropped this off to Station Manager Malcolm Flett this 
week. Pictured here are Mr Reddington, Courtney, Vann and 
James with Malcolm Flett.  

Genesis Dates 
 

The last Genesis for the year 
will be published next   

Wednesday, 16 December. 
The Office will re-open on 

Monday 18 January and the 
first Genesis will be   

published on Wednesday  
20 January 2021. 

 

Office Hours are: 
Mondays and Tuesday  
8:30-3:30pm, or email  

genesis@tokohigh.school.nz 



Tokomairiro High School Newsletter... 

Week 9, Term 4, 2020 
Tena koutou katoa, 
This is the last week of the school year and our Junior       
Students spent Monday engaged in activities from fishing, 
golf, movies and swimming, to sailing, paint-balling, science 
fun and crafts and our Year 8 students have been at camp. 
Tuesday saw the students involved in the Amazing Race, 
based here at school.  Wednesday is a choice of a range of 
activities based at school  including a quiz, sports, board 
games and swimming.   
Thursday sees all students back at school in full uniform for 
the final junior assembly on Thursday morning.  Please note 
that all students will be released at 12noon on Thursday    
before they return for the full school prizegiving in the evening.  
All students will be given school reports to bring home on 
Thursday. 
Final Junior Assembly 
This will be held at 9am on Thursday 10 December.  This is 
when we celebrate the success through the year of our junior 
students and present some awards – others will be presented 
at prizegiving.  We have some musical items also planned for 
this assembly.  Parents are welcome to come along. The prize 

list will be read and              
prize-winners will remain for 
prizegiving organisation. 
Prizegiving 
Thursday 10 December 2020, 
7pm.  Our speaker is past pupil, 
Paul Keast.  Paul has worked in 
countries all over the world, 
before settling in Alexandra 
where he has a boutique winery. 
We are looking  forward to  
hearing about Paul’s             
experiences.  Prizegiving is the 
opportunity for us all to         
celebrate the  success of our 

young people and  farewell our Year 13 students as they 
move on to the next phase of their lives. All whanau and     
community members are  welcome. Students are to report to 
the  gymnasium at 6.30pm in full school uniform. 
Library Books 
Overdue library Items - there has been a real rise in the     
number of unreturned items in 2020. Many students still have 
books from previous years. If items have been lost or        
damaged, ring the Librarian, (Greig Daniels) on 03417 8620 or 
contact him at greig@tokohigh.school.nz 
2020 School Magazines 
These can be ordered and paid for through the school office - 
$15 each. The magazines will be available for the last day of 
school.  
NZ Uniforms Pop-up Shop 
The full school uniform is in stock at the NZ Uniform shop in 
Lower Moray Place, or can be ordered through the website - 
https://tokohigh.nzuniforms.com. Items are then couriered to 
your home.  A Pop-up Shop, where all items will be able to be 
tried on and bought, is scheduled for Thursday 21 January 
12 – 3pm in the school hall. 
Stationery for 2021 
We’ve teamed up with OfficeMax to make getting ready for 
school faster!  Our back to school stationery lists are already 
loaded and ready to go on the OfficeMax MySchool website. 
School stationery can be ordered online and delivered to your 
home.  A flyer with more information will be included with your 
child’s school report on Thursday.  
Remember, our doors are always open.  Please come and 
talk to us if you have any concerns. 
Regards 
Glenis Sim,  

SCHOOL MISSION: Working together to inspire 
excellence in education, in character and in life. 

Ki to kohahi te Kākaho ka 
whati, ki te kāpuia, e kore e 

whati   
When reeds stand alone, they 

are vulnerable, but bound 
together they are             

unbreakable. 

Dates to Remember… 
 

Thursday 10th December - Juniors Finish/ Final Assembly/ BBQ 
Thursday 10th December - Prizegiving 7pm 
Friday 11th December - Teacher Only Day. 

2021 
Thursday 21st January - NZ Uniforms Pop-Up Shop 
Tues 26th/ Wed 27th January - Senior Course Confirmation 
Thurs 28th/ Fri 29th January - Teacher Only Days 
Monday 1st February - Year 7 & Year 13 Peer Support Leaders 
Tuesday 2nd February - Full School 

Tiny’s 

Milton  

Butchery 

112 Union Street 
Milton              

Ph 417 8223 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Rolled and Seasoned  

Hogget Roasts 

Only $13.95kg 

 

Crumbed Cutlets 

Only $15.95kg 
 

Tender ‘Aged’ 

Porterhouse Steak 

Only $22.95kg 
Plain, Pepper or Garlic Flavour 

 

Crumbed Sausages 
Plain or Savoury 

Only $10.95kg 

Check our website 
www.miltonbutchery.co.nz 
or our Facebook page for 
Saturday Specials, online 
specials, meat packs, etc. 

Clutha Panel Repairs 
• Chassis Straightening 

• Structural Repair Centre 
• Panel/Paint Repairs 

• Plastic Welding 
• Free Quotes/ Loan Cars 
• Latest technology equipment & training for late model vehicles 

Insurance work for all major insurance companies 
  NOVUS agents for all vehicle glass requirements 

8 Frances Street, Balclutha 
Ph 03 418 0192 

Dave & Carolyn McDiarmid  E: admin@cluthapanelrepairs.nz   

Free pick up and delivery from Milton and surrounding areas.  

 



Bible Reading for Today 
 But be sure to fear the Lord and serve him faithfully with all 
your heart; consider what great things he has done for you.      

1 Samuel 12:24 

Saturday night was a fantastic night when we held our 
annual Xmas Party, and this year we added in Awards 
Night where we celebrated the large contributions to 

the RSA of both Isobel Mason and Keith Bain as they were 
awarded Life Memberships.  
Isobel has spent numerous years on the committee, but her 
forte was looking after the Poppy Day containers, along with 
her contribution as Welfare Officer where she visited       
numerous members on countless occasions.  Keith Bain's 
contribution also was immeasurable with long periods taking 
on the vast roles of both Secretary and Treasurer.  Keith also 
spent endless hours organising every facet of Anzac Day, 
ensuring every eventuality was not overlooked.  It was great 
to see family members of both Isobel & Keith in attendance 
on Saturday. 
Any members that ordered their dress jackets, these have 
arrived and are looking stunning.  There is still an opportunity 
for the month of December that these can still be purchased, 
so get in quick.   
Just giving you a heads up, that you will soon be receiving 
invoices for our annual subs, that will be due to be paid from 
1 January 2021, so make sure you pay promptly.  
Finally we only have two more weeks of Thursday Raffles, 
so come along before they close off - at least we will get a 
break from Woody yelling loudly every Thursday, as he   
always fails to correctly say how many tickets are left.   
I'd like to put in a special thank you to Tiny Agnew for his 
continual support of his fine products, especially last     
Thursday, for his generous donation.  Much appreciated. 
Private Pike 

News From the Trenches 

MPS Year 6 Trip 
 

On Thursday 3 December, the Year 6’s went on a trip to 
Dunedin. First we visited the New Zealand Sports Hall of 
Fame at the Dunedin Railway Station. While we were there, 
we went on a treasure hunt to find out interesting facts about 
famous New Zealand sportswomen. There were many    
interesting displays about a wide variety of different sports. 
Some of our favourites included the displays about rugby, 
netball, athletics, and cricket. We recognized some of the 
famous names like Sir Edmund Hillary and we talked about 
what they all had in common that helped them to be so    
successful. At the end of our time there, we set off for Moana 
Pool where we spent a couple of hours having fun in the 
leisure pool and hurtling down the water slide. It was a really 
fun way for us to end our final year at Milton Primary School. 

 

Left: Brody 

(back), Reilly, 

Dion, Kal’el, 

Rory and 

Aiden enjoy a 

catch up at 

Moana Pool.

Genesis Articles 
 

We are very grateful for all the articles and photos we receive.  
We try our best to publish them all on the week provided but 
due to space restraints we are not always able to. If your article 
is not printed in the week submitted, our goal is to publish it in 
the next Genesis issue.  

Euchre 

25th November 2020 
 
Winner: D Miller  (Owaka) 
Loser: Di (Balclutha) 
Raffle: I Mason 

2nd December 2020 
 
Winner: Pat (Owaka) 
Loser: S Gillies 
Raffle: Di (Balclutha) 



Church Services ... 

Tokomairiro   Co-Operating  Parish 
 

Christmas Services for December 2020 
 

Sunday 13th December  
 9:30am - Waihola Church - Advent 3 
 2:00pm - Carols in the Kirk, Heritage Church, Milton 
 

Thursday 17th December 
 7pm - Remembrance Service, Heritage Church, Milton 
 

Sunday 20th December 
 10:45am - Christmas Carol Service - Advent 4 
   Milton Church Hall 
Thursday 24th December 
 8pm - Christmas Eve Family Service,  
   Waihola Church 
Friday 25th December 
 9am - Christmas Day Service Celebration 
   Milton Church Hall 

St John’s Anglican Church, Milton 

The Christmas Services for 2020  
are as follows: 

 

20th December - 9am - 9 Lessons and Carols 
24th December -10pm- Christmas Eucharist 

 

Services resume in January as normal  
for  1st and 3rd Sundays of the month. 

Church Services ... 

Parsun Outboards 
5hp 4 stroke 

 

F5BMS/L 
RRP: Short $1499  RRP: Long $1550 

4 Stroke and 2 Stroke Models Available 

Waihola Marine 
Call Rob - 03 417 4030 or 021 0863 4166 

              Your    Dealer 

 

Sumpter Moore —Barristers & Solicitors 
Quote of the week: 

‘When I was a kid my parents moved a lot, but I always found them’. 
Rodney Dangerfield (1921 - 2004) 

For all your legal requirements, contact our friendly team at 
5 Eden Street, (PO Box 16) Milton.                                                                                                       Phone (03) 417-8004 Fax (03) 417-8002 



 

  Registered Electricians and Inspector  

• New homes and alterations 

• Whiteware 

• Freeview and TV 

• Heat Pumps/Air Conditioning 

• Industrial and Commercial 

• Farm and Dairy Sheds 

• Wiring Reports 

• Phone and Data 
 

Daniel 027 8255 885 
After Hours 03 417 8370 
mpelectrical@xtra.co.nz 
26 Union Street, Milton 

42 Centennial Avenue 
Milton 
Otago 

Mobile: 027 677 9007 
Office: (03) 417 7506   

LOCAL ELECTRICAL LTD 

For  all your electrical needs 
Matt Lyon 

027 677 9007 Matt Lyon 
Registered Electrician 
localelectricalmilton@gmail.com 

Home Services ... Home Services ... 

Genesis Classifieds ... 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

91 Falla Burn Road 
Just 10km from Milton on SH8 

 

Phone or text  Nicole on  
027 817 7649 

Offering a range 
of Beauty Services 
from Waxing to 

Facials, and  
everything in  

between. 

Open Monday to Friday,  
Saturdays by request. 

 

Book at  Beauty by the Country on  
Facebook, Instagram or Fresha.com 

Beauty Services... Beauty Services... 

Study and Prayer Night - Thursdays @ 7pm 
Sunday Service  - Sunday @ 10am 

Parking on the Street please. All Welcome! 

110 Union Street  
For information - follow us on Facebook - 021 249 6312 

 

 @waterservicesplumbing 
 

Email: bazroganwaterservices@gmail.com 

Local Registered 
Plumber, Gasfitter & 

Drainlayer 
 

Call Now  
for your  

Free Quote 
 

Contact: Baz Rogan 
Ph 020 4141 0164 

Church Services ... Church Services... 

MEALS ON WHEELS  
VOLUNTEER DRIVERS NEEDED 

 

Milton Community Health Trust co-ordinates the Meals on Wheels 
volunteer driver service for Milton. The time commitment is    

approximately one hour per month. 
We have spaces available for Volunteer Drivers to deliver Meals 

on Wheels to local residents. 
If you have a little spare time and would like to assist your        
community, either phone Leeanne on 417 4399 or email          

milcomhealth@xtra.co.nz for an information pack.  Thank you. 

Public Notices ... 

Milton Foodbank 
I would like to thank all those wonderful people in the Milton and 
Waihola Districts who have donated in some way to the Milton 
Food Bank. Your generosity is very much appreciated and you are 
filling a need in our community. Thank you all once again. 
June Caldwell, Foodbank Co-Ordinator 
Contact:  Phone -  03 417 7343   Mobile -  027 517 734 
Email: julynettecaldwell@gmail.com 

Public Notices ... 



Genesis Classifieds ... 

 
 

Contact: Warren Tait   
Phone: 417 8453 
Mobile: 027 489 0065 
Quality service and value 

• Plumbing 

• Drainage 

• Gasfitting 

Ryan Plumbing 
Plumbing ~ Drainage ~ 

Sheet Metal Work 
Contact:  

Pete 027 480 2067 

BSafeT Ltd 

Health & Safety Consultants 
 

*Weekly/fortnightly service 
*Expert, qualified advice    
& support. 

Contact Bob Treymane 
021 182 0027 

MR AND MRS LAWNS 
Angie and Darren 

Prompt and Reliable  
Husband and Wife Team 

“Ride on mowing available” 
 

Phone 03 417 8074 
0210 224 0471 

MILTON MEDICAL  
CENTRE 

 

Medical Centre 
Hours 
Monday-Friday  
9.00am- 5.00pm. 
After Hours Service 
To access our After Hours 
Service please phone the   
medical centre on                  
(03) 417 8226.  Your call will 
be diverted to our after-hours 
triage service “Homecare  
Medical” where a registered 
nurse will provide you with 
advice and assistance. 

YES!!! 
We are still  
happy to treat 
your ACC  
injuries.   
Co-payment charges only 

$15. 
For appt: 03 417 7066 

Home Services ... 

Lawns,  
Hedges, Trees  

Spraying, Water 
Blasting, spouting etc 

 

         Phone Wayne  
                 417 8962 

Fast Cutz Lawn Care 

• Lawns & Edges 

• Green waste Removal 

• Reliable Service with 

Great Care 
 

$25 per hour  

(medium sized lawn) in 

Mosgiel and Milton areas. 

$15 per hour in Waihola 
 

Ph: 027 4538 798 

THE KENNELS 
Welcomes all Dogs  

large and small 

Individually kennelled with 
underfloor heating. 

Contact Leigh-Anne 
kennelsmilton@gmail.com 
03 417 4262   027 5332 064  

Pet  Services... 

Home Services ... Health Services ... 

Genesis Advertising 
 

From 1st January 2021, there 
will be a slight increase in our 
advertising costs for the first 

time in over seven years! 
Please email the Editor at 

genesis@tokohigh.school.nz 
to request an updated copy of 

our price list.  

 

Public Notices ... 

Toy Librarian 

Wanted 

Are you community minded? 
Are you technology savvy? 

The Toko Toy Library needs a 
dedicated person to take on 

the role of Toy Librarian. 
If you are interested in finding 
out more about this position, 

email tokotoylibrary@gmail.com
 or ph Kate 0274168967 

 

Appointments available at 
the Hub, Mondays. 

Phone /text 027 781 1041, 
or 03418 0463 

budgetingclutha@gmail.com.   

Free and confidential 

LOST: Size 14 Back Road 
Jersey. Named on label and 
on inside of jersey. Phone 
021 773922.Thankyou. 

Lost... 

Balclutha  
Windscreen N Glass 

We are in Milton every 
Wednesday morning. 

For all your windscreen 
replacements, repairs and glazing 

requirements. 
We cover all insurance work. 

Dealers for 
 
 

 
Phone 03 418 0777 
For an appointment.  

 
General Engineering Hydraulics 

Mowers Chainsaw Sales and Service 

BUY A   
COMPLETE   

BATTERY KIT 
(SKIN, BATTERY 
AND CHARGER) 
 AND RECEIVE 

50% OFF A  
SECOND SKIN* 

mailto:tokotoylibrary@gmail.com

